Coldbrook & District Home and School Association

January 21, 2013
Minutes

1.  Call to Order

Co-President, Charlene Park called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with nine members in attendance.
2.  Approval of Agenda

It was moved by Sharon Baxter and seconded by Terri Wagner that the agenda be approved as amended.  Motion carried.

3.  Approval of Minutes (from November 19, 2012)

It was moved by Sharon Baxter and seconded by Tanya Gencarelli that the minutes from the meeting held on November 19, 2012, be approved as presented.  Motion carried.

4.  Business Arising From the Minutes
There was no business arising from the minutes.
5.  New Business

Staff Appreciation:
Staff Appreciation will be held during the week of February 11th-15th.  A notice will be sent home to parents/guardians asking volunteers to donate food for the staff during that week.  It was moved by Sharon Baxter and seconded by LeeAnn Keddy that Home and School spend $500 on items for the staff room for Staff Appreciation.  Motion carried.  Jean Corporon will approach the staff for ideas of items that are needed for the staff room.
PJ and Movie Night:

Discussion was held on the PJ and movie night, such as when to have it and whether to have it in the cafeteria or gym.  Liquid drinks are not allowed in the gym therefore the cafeteria would be a better place for it to be held.  It was felt that it could not be a family event if it were held in the cafeteria due to the limited space.  It was decided to have it as a family event outside in May.  Further discussion will be held at a later meeting.

6.  Principal’s Report

Jean Corporon reported that the shopping party was a huge success and thanked those who organized the event.
Concerts were well attended and the students and audience were wonderful.

The grade 8 exams will take place at the end of January.

On January 25th there will be an early dismissal and staff will focus on analyzing data to assist with determining goals in Math and Language Arts.

There are two new staff members at the school.  Ms. Kathy Harland is filling in for Mrs. Lewis and Ms. Kathy Boutilier is filling in for Mrs. Hernandez.

The Bully SMART leaders will be visiting classrooms over the next month to do their presentations.

In recognition of Literacy week, students will participate in an afternoon of reading with their buddies.  The event will begin as an assembly in the gym with students participating in bedtime story.
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Primary registration will take place on February 11th and 12th.  There are 35 primaries registered to date.

The use of cell phones continues to be an issue.  Many parents/guardians are texting or calling during class times.  There have been a few occasions when arrangements have been made for student pick up when a child is not feeling well and the office has no knowledge of it.

Mrs. Corporon has requested signs for the school property for ‘no smoking’, ‘idle free’, etc.

A parent questioned why the light on the sign in front of the school is off.  Mrs. Corporon will look into it.

7.  Correspondence
a)
Bank Statement
8.  Financial Report
Financial Report:

The financial report for January 15, 2013 showed a balance of $11,885.91 with $3,352.78 designated for on-going support for 2012-2013.  It was moved by Sharon Baxter and seconded by Terri Wagner that the financial report for January 15, 2013 be approved as presented.  Motion carried.

Christmas Shopping Party:

The shopping party provided a gross profit of $1,611.00 which increased from $1,505.80 in 2011.

Pie and T.A.N. Coffee Fundraiser:

The Pie and T.A.N. Coffee fundraiser provided a gross profit of $1,529.93 which decreased from $2,223.21 in 2011.  Prizes were presented to the two winners of the coffee label contest at the school assembly in December.

Christmas Tree Fundraiser:

A cheque in the amount of $130 was received from Rocky Mountain Christmas Tree U-Pick.  A certificate was also presented indicating that $400 was donated to the Canadian Cancer Society from the u-pick.  They are interested in doing this fundraiser next year as well.  Home and School will forward a card to thank them for their support.

New Requests:

A letter from Jill Conrad-Tracey was presented requesting funds for three cartridges for the Sizzix Eclips machine at a cost of $185 including shipping and tax.  It was moved by Sharon Baxter and seconded by LeeAnn Keddy that the Home and School provide funds of $185 to purchase three cartridges for the Sizzix Eclips machine.  Motion carried.

It was moved by Charlene Park that the meeting be adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
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